

Elvira Neighborhood Association Meetings 2nd Monday of each month @ 7:00PM Hope United Methodist Church 6740 S. Santa Clara Ave ~ NO meetings scheduled for July and August 2010 ~



Open to all Elvira neighbors: ST. MONICA HEALTH CLINIC

(San Fernando & Medina) sponsored by Carondelet Health Services, Monday, June 21, 9–11 am. Every two weeks thereafter. Blood pressures, finger sticks for blood sugars, health assessments and risk, medication review, advocacy, and referrals can be done. For more info: 294-2694

Unified Community Advisory Board (UCAB) quarterly meetings: January, April, July and October, 6:00 - 7:45PM, El Pueblo Neighborhood Center, 101 W. Irvington Road. UCAB is a forum where stakeholders work together to resolve issues and participate in the cleanup process at the Tucson International Airport Area Superfund Site. (For more contact: Ignacio Gomez (520) 883-2730)

SNAPP (Southside Neighborhood Association Presidential Partnership) meeting: 3rd Thursday of the month, 6-7:30PM at the TPD Santa Cruz Substation, North West corner of Park and Fair. For more info contact: Yolanda @ 991-3307

VOICES Documentary Arts Summer Program 2010...opportunities for teens

All programs are available, free of charge, to youth between the ages of 14-21 years of age. Workshops are first-come, first-served, so sign up quickly. A stipend of \$50 will be paid for every published piece. Each youth must have a social security number in order to be paid for their finished products. For more info contact VOICES Program Director Krista Niles: krista@voicesinc.org

Voices Community Stories: past and present have some workshops available to teach documentary filmmaking. Here is the website with the info: http://www.voicesinc.org/Other programs to check into if interested: Photography 101, Book production, 110-° Book Project – DIY, VOICES Radio, VOICES TV. Voices Alumni only. (Voices Alumni include anybody who has completed a training session at Voices and been published.)

A good night to get to know your neighbors!

You're invited to National Night Out! Tuesday, August 3, 2010 6:00PM – 8:00PM

Hope United Methodist Church 6740 S Santa Clara Ave

Bring your favorite Potluck dish! Come and enjoy the fellowship!

National Night Out is an annual event designed to strengthen our communities by encouraging neighborhoods to engage in stronger relationships with each other and with their local law enforcement partners.

National Night Out goal is to:

- Heighten crime-prevention awareness.
- Build support and participation in local anti-crime programs.
- Most importantly, send a message that our neighborhoods are organized and fighting back.
- It's also the perfect opportunity to get to know your neighbors even better.

For more info: Margie @ 981-7546 or elvira85706@gmail.com





Una noche para conocer a sus vecinos Ud. esta invitado a al noche de vecinos El Martes, 3 de Agosto, 2010

> Hope United Methodist Church 6740 S. Santa Clara Ave de 6:00PM a 8:00PM

Si gustaa puede traer un platillo para compartir Venga a Divertimirse Comer Y Más

La "noche para conocer sus vecinos" es un evento anual para fortificar comunidades y establecer relacíones entre vecinos,

otras asociaciones, y con el departamento de policia.

El objetivo del evento:

- Evitar el crimen
- Apoyar y participar en programas contra el crimen
- Enviar un mensaje que estamos organizados y fuertes
- -Tambien, es una oportunidad para conocer mejor a sus vecinos

Contacto para los eventos: Margie: 981-7546

La Ciudad de Tucson, sus oficiales y empleados, su Departamento de Vivienda y de Desarrollo de Comunidad y el resto de las oficinas ni esta de acuerdo o desacuerdo con las opiniónes expresadas o implicadas en estas comunicaciones o cualquiera referencia sitios web y por lo tanto no es responsable. El solicitante de la distribución es solamente responsable.

SAFETY AWARENESS

Your continued awareness and vigilance to eliminate crime and keep our homes and children safe is essential. **BUST CRIME** . . . **Be alert** and report any suspicious activity or thefts in progress to the police. Be willing to testify in court. Participate in a Neighborhood Watch program. Join your neighbors to make Elvira neighborhood a crime free zone.

Get to know your neighbors and help keep an eye over their property if suspicious activity happens when they are away.

Arizona Daily Star Crime Map: http://maps.azstarnet.com/crime/show1

The Police Department has a new tip line for reporting under-age drinking, DUI's and other alcohol related violations: call 837-7233. 837-SAFE

Tags let keg sellers track buyers, fight minors' beer consumption June 11, 2010

A new program will allow store owners who sell beer kegs to keep track of buyers in a new effort to stop people who give alcohol to minors.

Two organizations - the Pima County Community Prevention Coalition and the Pima County-Tucson Commission on Addiction Prevention & Treatment Task Force - joined with Tucson police to announce the Voluntary Merchant Keg Tagging Program.

The program allows merchants to place a tag - with information about the buyer, his or her address and the sale date - on kegs of beer when they are purchased.

Merchants began participating in the program more than a month ago.

It was enacted to help law enforcement track down adults who give beer to minors, said Amy Bass, program director for the Pima County Community Coalition.

There are currently eight store owners taking part in the program, Bass said.

Program officials hope the initiative and the support it has received from the community will drive the Legislature to create a law, she said.

"Even though times are tough, you still have business owners wanting to do the right thing," she said.

ENA website: http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/tucson/elvira/

Boundary streets for the Elvira Neighborhood Association are: Valencia to the North, Los Reales to the South, I-19 to the West, Nogales Hwy to the East.

To report graffiti: Putting graffiti on public or private property is against the law. If you see someone in the act of "tagging," call 911. If the graffiti is already in place, call 792-CITY (792-2489) to report it. Graffiti left in place tends to attract more graffiti.

David Densmore President 889-1241 dave.densmore@yahoo.com

Eric Giffin 1st Vice President 294-5839 eg4586@gmail.com

Abel Salcido 2nd Vice President 889-5681

Carole Maluf Treasurer 295-1209

Margie Mortimer Secretary 981-7546 elvira85706@gmail.com

DANGER! CO² Cartridges

Our children have been piercing these CO² cartridges in order to inhale the gas inside. These are legal and can be purchased for air guns, **but** are being used to produce a drug- like high. This behavior can result in damage to the lungs, or the brain!

;PELIGRO! Botes de CO²

Nuestros hijos estan picando estos botes de CO²: Para aspírar el gas adentro. Cualquier persona se puede comprar estos botes legalmente para usar en pistolas de aire, pero jovenes los estan usando como una droga y pueden encontrar problemas de salud muy graves con los pulmones y con el cerebro!

The City of Tucson, its officers and employees, its Housing and Community Development Department and all other offices neither agrees nor disagrees with the views expressed or implied in this communication or any referenced websites and are not therefore responsible. The distribution requester is solely responsible.